NEWSLETTER JULY 2021

NORTH SPORTSMAN'S CLUB

President's Report

Greetings to All,

Summer has finally arrived (as I write this it's 91 degrees) --seems like it's been too cold, or rainy and now hot and muggy. But the forecast is for better weather as summer progresses.

Quite a bit has been going on at the club lately; The High School Trap League has ended and our youth shot quite well. Two of our youths shot above 80% in the State Finals. Dave Shaffer is considering a Fall league if enough shooters are interested.

Open trap shooting is going on Monday nights starting at 4:00 pm. The Tuesday night league starts traveling this week, we can always use more shooters if you have an interest.

The 4-H youth rifle program will begin Wednesday June 30th at 6:00 p.m. and run for 6 weeks. Shooting is from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. every Wednesday. To accommodate the program the pistol range will be closed while the youth are shooting.

Club Officers

President: John Hudson

315-452-0060

Vice President: Dave Shaffer

315-532-7340

Treasurer: Gene Pierson

315-698-8927

Sgt at Arms: Rick Riostirado

315-529-1527

Secretary: Walt Ellmaker

315-391-3124

Membership: Sue Shaffer

nsclubmembership@

gmail.com

Board of Directors

 Bill Burnell
 315-668-9287

 Howard Tafel
 315-935-0004

 Jerry Bunting
 315-699-8879

 Gary Rizzo
 315-439-6905

 Joe Chovan
 315-458-0215

New member orientations are held on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays each month at **10 AM sharp**. Please pass the word to any prospective members, or stop by if you'd like a quick refresher to reacquaint yourself with the latest club facilities.

Visit us on the web at: http://www.northsportsmansclub.net

Club Address:

1708 County Rte. 37 North West Monroe, NY 13167

Club e-mail:

northsportsmansclub@yahoo.com



Club Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 1345 Cicero, NY 13035

Membership Renewals:

Sue Shaffer 47 Blount Road Hastings, NY 13076 NEWSLETTER JULY 2021

President's Report (continued)

The archery range is now open (both the practice pit and 3-D course.) The club needs someone to help with maintenance of the course. It would consist of replacing worn targets and occasional upkeep of the course. If anyone has an interest please contact Dave Shaffer.

The club has added another storage shed for our equipment and supplies; the 14 X20 shed is located next to the archery shed. Thanks to the building and grounds crew for prepping the site and installing the building.

We are having pavement installed along the front of the rifle and pistol range to help keep brass from rolling into the grass. The range will be closed for one day for the project, We will send an e-mail out when we have a firm date for the work.

Signs on the ranges have been updated.

A few reminders:

- 1. If you are the last person to leave the club PLEASE CLOSE AND LOCK THE GATE.
- 2. When you are finished shooting please take down your used targets and police up your brass.
- 3. The club membership meetings are held the second Monday of the month at 7:30 p.m.

It is important that the members attend if possible. The by-laws require a vote for any projects or purchases (such as paving, buying archery targets, and clay birds) If we do not have a quorum at the meetings we cannot do business.

With the relaxation of the COVID regulations and the small increase in ammo availability we can all start returning to some sort of normalcy. Hope to see you at the range.



NWTF Banquet

is scheduled for August 27th at Thunder Island

Oswego County Trappers Convention

at Camp Zerbe on September 17th & 18th.

Oswego County Federation Banquet

September 25 at the Greenview Country Club. More info and tickets coming soon.

Club Calendar

Jun 30 – 4H Youth rifle program starts Wednesdays 6-8 PM

July 10 – Bench Rest league 3 PM

July 12 – Meetings 7:00, 7:30 PM

Aug 9 – Meetings 7:00, 7:30 PM

Aug 27 – NWTF Banquet

Sep 13 – Meetings 7:00, 7:30 PM

Sep 17-18 – Oswego Co. Trappers
Convention

Sep 25 – Federation Banquet

*Note: Board meetings are scheduled the same day as regular membership meetings -- they start 30 minutes earlier

Sport Rifle League Report

The bench rest league had 9 participants at least meeting.

This league is for "sport" rifles (no high dollar dedicated bench guns are allowed).

Reloading is encouraged and guidance is provided.

Next bench rest shoot is July 10 at 3 PM. If interested contact Walt Ellmaker:

walt.ellmaker@verizon.net

For Online Members:

Our club Facebook page:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/351722931699678/

Operation Steel Rain (Pistol Safety Classes):

https://www.facebook.com/safegunhandling/